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MINUTES OF ESCONDIDO YOUTH BASEBALL BOARD MEETING

The Board of Directors of the Escondido Youth Baseball held a meeting at the following time, date, and place:

Time:  7:00 PM
Date:  Wednesday, March 4, 2015
Place:  EYB Shed

Executive Board members in attendance were: Sandy Taylor, Jim Bloom, Brian Dowling and Jenn Castro

Other Board members in attendance were: Allan Clark, Paul Woolsey, Darrin Albert, Krista Williams, Kristy Clark, Leo Sartwell, Mechele Cook, Chris McConnell, Jim Coyle, and Marc Correll. 

Meeting called to order:  7:07 PM

(1)Opening Ceremonies–

We are still collecting the last of the basket auction proceeds. The results of the basket auction will be posted to the website when we have them. It was suggested that next year we carry the basket auction over to the next day to help encourage more parents to bid on baskets and hopefully increase our proceeds. 

(2) Website-

 There is a poll on the website on the “About” page. Please ask parents to take a minute to take the poll and give us their feedback. 

Sandy is looking in to advertising on the website as we currently have more than 47,000 hits and are growing daily. The league could benefit by having advertising on the site. 
 

(3) Rules -


It has been suggested that we amend the rule regarding Jr. Umpires. Sandy will be emailing the board in the next few days with proposed changes so that we can move forward on making these amendments. 


It was suggested that we change the rule in the Bronco Division that no player can sit on the bench for two innings until all players have sat on the bench for one inning. Paul moved that we make this change to the Bronco rules. It was seconded by Allan Clark. A vote approved the motion. 

Yes – 11, No – 0, Abstain - 0

(4) Board Duty– 

Please look at the Board Duty Schedule that Jim Bloom made and make a note of when you have duty. We already have board members who aren’t showing up for their assigned duties. If you have a conflict, please find someone to cover your board duty and send out an email ASAP. While you are on duty, please make sure to take the trash out and don’t leave it for Tony. 


(5) Sponsorships– 

We have sponsorships for just over half of our teams. If your team does not have a sponsor, or if you know a team without a sponsor, please encourage them to get a sponsor. Sponsorships help to pay for Tony. Here is the breakdown by division of who has sponsors:
Shetland – 9 out of 12 teams have sponsors
Pinto – 5 out of 9 teams have sponsors
Mustang – 5 out of 8 teams have sponsors
Bronco – 1 out of 5 teams have sponsors. 

All teams should have a sponsor!


When you see Tony, please make sure to say “THANK YOU”! He really does a lot around the fields and works very hard to make sure we can play ball without any issues. 


(6) Umpires:


We have received a few emails with some complaints about the umpires. Please encourage Managers and Coaches to give their feedback regarding the umpires, both good and bad. We have about 10 new umpires this year, so we would really like to hear how things are going. 


 

The next meeting will be at 7pm on Wednesday, March 18, 2015 at the EYB Shed


Meeting was adjourned at 8:01 pm
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